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The IUPsyS Monthly Bulletin is for IUPsyS National Members, Affiliates, and related organizations, 

and their members. It provides brief updates on the work of the Union and related regional and 

international matters. 

 

This Bulletin and previous issues are available at: 

www.iupsys.net/index.php/resources/current-projects/241 

 

 

1. Call for submissions for the 2011 Regional Conference of Psychology 

 

Abstracts are now being accepted for the Caribbean  Regional Conference of Psychology, CRCP2011, 

which takes place in Nassau, Bahamas, November 15-18. The theme of the conference is: 

Psychological Science and Well-being: Building Bridges for Tomorrow. The deadline for early 

submissions is 30 November 2010, and for regular submissions 30 January 2011. The call is available 

at: http: http://www.iupsys.net/images/archive/regionalconfreports/crcp2011call1.pdf and the 

conference web site is: http://www.CRCP2011.org. 

 

2. Call for submissions for the 2012 International Congress of Psychology 

 

The second announcement of the XXX International Congress of Psychology has been issued and 

abstracts can now be submitted. The deadline for abstract submission for funding purposes is 1 May 

2011, and the final deadline for abstract submission is 1 December 2011. ICP2012 will be held in 

Cape Town, South Africa, 22-27 July 2012, under the theme Psychology Serving Humanity. For 

further details, see: http://www.icp2012.com/ 

 

3. International Council for Science (ICSU) News 

 

The ICSU Annual Report 2009 is now available at: 

www.icsu.org/2_resourcecentre/AnnReport2009.html 

 

The latest edition of the ICSU 'Insight' newsletter is available at: 

www.icsu.org/3_mediacentre/INSIGHT_07_2010.html 

 

4. Wilhelm Wundt - William James Award for exceptional contributions to trans-Atlantic 

Psychology 

 

Nominations are invited for the Wilhelm Wundt - William James Prize, which recognizes 

psychologists who have made distinguished contributions to the science and profession of 

psychology and to the promotion of effective cooperation between Europe and North America. The 

Award is given in alternate years to a North American or European psychologist. In 2007 the 

recipient was a European psychologist and in 2009, a North American psychologist. The award will 

be presented at the opening ceremony of the biennial Congress of the European Federation of 

Psychology Associations (EFPA) in Istanbul in July 2011. The deadline for nominations is 30 

November. Further details are available at: 

http://www.efpa.eu/awards/wilhelm-wundt-william-james-award 

 

5. International Scientific Meeting Support Fund 

 



The American Psychological Association (APA) invites applications for the International Scientific 

Meeting Support Fund. Funds (up to $5000, although grants are typically for $200-$1000) may be 

used to support activities associated with scientific meetings. The deadline for applications is 4 

March 2011. Further details: 

http://www.apa.org/about/awards/sci-mtg.aspx 

 

6. Small grants for program development for national psychology associations. 

 

The American Psychological Association (APA) has available small grants (up to $5000) to support the 

development of national associations of psychology. The deadline for applications is 31 December 

2010. Further details: 

http://www.apa.org/about/awards/cirp-small-grants.aspx 

 

 

If you have comments about the Bulletin or suggestions for items to include in future editions, 

please contact the IUPsyS Executive Officer, Dr Nick Hammond, email Nick.Hammond@iupsys.org  


